

Idaho State University POCATELLO, IDAHO 83201

Museum

24 June 1974

Mr. Michael J. McNerney Staff Archaeologist Southern Illinois University at Carbondale Carbondale, Illinois 62901

Dear Mr. McNerney:

Mr. Don Crabtree has asked me as his assistant to reply to your letter of June 11th. The items which you mentioned and asked us to look at appear to be quite interesting. We would be most pleased to look at those items as soon as possible. We are now in the middle of the summer flintworking school and examination of such materials would be of great benefit. It would be most efficient to mail them directly to Don Crabtree, Route 1, P. O. Box 210, Kimberly, Idaho 83341.

You also mentioned that you might be able to supply us with some chert nodules. We are most eager to have a wide variety of materials and if it is no inconvenience to you, we would appreciate having some. I believe the most efficient manner in which to ship them is in double gunny sacks shipped by motor freight. If you could hand pick about two sacks of chert nodules and have them billed to Mr. Crabtree at his address we would be most appreciative. Again, thank you for offering us your collection for observation.

Sincerely,

William Statham Research Assistant Crabtree Project Museum

WS/kat